
 COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 19, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, September 19, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley and Attorney Dow Dellinger.

-Member Kirk Quasebarth, Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and 

Marshal Roger Young were absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 6:02 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular and meeting on 

September 5, 2017.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 135,500.41

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley reviewed and 
validated the month end statements from July and August.

VISITORS:  Town Insurance Bids... 
1. Howe Insurance was the first to present.  Suzette Alma and Alisha Hufford were the presenters.  Their bid included health, life, dental, vision and add-on insurance.   The bid price was $7823 / month.   They did not present a bid on the liability / property insurance.

2.Moncel Insurance was next.  Wayne Moncel was the presenter.  His health, etc... amount was $4989. He had his liability / property quote ready using IPEP underwriters (but) he will wait till the next meeting when we will choose who we want to go with.

Terri Saunders, resident asked a question about our new credit card policy... She asked how this service was being paid for?  The answer is a 3% charge additional charge on your bill will be paid to our credit card company... not the town.

PARK ISSUES...   President Cooley went to the last Park Board meeting.  The new drag mat is in.  The big diamond lights still need fixed.  New basketball rims have been installed.  Tony is working on getting identifying tree signs.  An inventory of all of Park tools, etc... has been completed.  The tennis court surface  sealing has been completed.  The park board is still pursuing grants for the splash pad and a covered bridge.   Rosemary then stated that the next Park Board meeting is at 7:00 pm on Tuesday, October 3.   

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… Jon Borgers from Wessler's 
reported that the Hydromax televising group is about 85% finished.  Their quoted price for the project is not enough.   The amount to finish the work should only be a few thousand dollars more.
Stacy Selagy made the motion that we pay the extra amount...as long as it is not too much.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

*There have also been complaints about water coming back through the toilet basins.  

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… President Cooley stated that Marshal Young said that the new owner of the Trosper property will get the title in a month or two.  We will wait that long and see what the owner will do  at that time.

EAST SIDE PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.   The annex meeting time sign will be put in the ground at the Hoover property before the end of the month.  The sign is for an APC meeting on October the 10th.   Our ordinance will be in the Monticello paper this Friday.  Per Attorney Dellinger, in 60 days this process should be finished.
SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger stated a materials list will be forthcoming which will be reviewed by Tony so our Wellhead Project officials can review them. 

WATER FILTERING ISSUES... Clerk Brown said that Superintendent Rodgers stated that the Iowa company rep arrived yesterday and he and Tony are working on this issue.   

1.

2.

FERAL CAT PROBLEM... We decided that from now on we will let the town people borrow our traps and they have to get rid of the cats one way or another.   The White County Animal Warden will not pick up these animals so we have to help out.   We also discussed a neuter and release program.
Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   Tony was absent but Clerk Brown presented a couple of items for Tony.

1.Tony is going to purchase a larger room, industrial type, de-humidifier for the water plant.   2.Tony has received a quote for the materials to replace the water line on Linden Street.  These are just all of the fittings that are needed.  The price is $8005.  This will be considered later.   3.Lastly, Tony received a quote from a  company that maps all of our water and sewer lines.  We will consider this later.

Marshal Roger Young...  Roger was not here...

Clerk Tim Brown...  1.We have taken 12 credit card payments so far this month with our new system.  Book-work wise everything is looking good.   2.The fall required clerk-treasure conference in Middlebury is October 18 and 19.  Debbie will attend on the 18th and Clerk Brown will attend on the 19th.   3.There is a tax abatement meeting at the courthouse this Thursday if any Council member would like to attend.   4.Clerk Brown handed out the monthly spreadsheet on the income and expenses for the water operation account and the wastewater operation account.   4.We will have some patch blacktopping work on some of our streets here soon.   5.We have had a company complete some blacktop sealing at the fire station and the Town Hall parking lot. 
Council Members:

Member Stacy Selagy... mentioned that if anyone can not attend the Tax Abatement meeting on Thursday, the meeting may be recorded so we could watch it.

President Rosemary Cooley... 1.Rosemary stated that the one tree on Market Street has been removed and the 2 stumps on Middlestat Street have also been removed.  Rosemary suggested that we plant some grass seed at these 2 stump areas.   2.If possible there should be more trimming of the railroad track areas in town.
Ken Hickman made a motion to adjourn.

Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm.

**Budget Adoption meeting (Special Meeting) will be on Tuesday October 3, 2017 @ 5:30 pm in the Town Hall.
**Regular meeting will be on Tuesday October 3, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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